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SAFER RECRUITMENT SAFEGUARDING STATEMENT 

 

The school pays full regard to DfE guidance ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education’ 2016 and with 

reference to the ‘Position of Trust’ offence (Sexual Offences Act 2003). We ensure that all 

appropriate measures are applied in relation to everyone who works in the school who is likely to be 

perceived by the children as a safe and trustworthy adult. We do this by: Operating safer 

recruitment practices including appropriate Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) and reference 

checks, verifying identity, academic and vocational qualifications, obtaining professional references, 

checking previous employment history and ensuring the person has the right to work in the UK. Our 

practices also includes undertaking interviews and checking if individuals are barred or prohibited 

from working with children in accordance with DBS and Department for Education (DfE) guidance. In 

line with statutory guidance we maintain a single central record to evidence checks completed for 

staff and volunteers working in the school community. 

 


